FROZEN Part 2

<u>Cast</u>

Grand Pabbie

King

Miscellaneous (Bulda, Kristoff, Young Elsa)

INTERIOR DARK ROOM — NIGHT

The King sifts through a shelf to find an ancient book inscribed with Old Norse runes. He opens the book, scrambles to a page with an ancient map.

EXTERIOR ARENDELLE — NIGHT

Carrying the girls, the King and Queen ride their horses out of the kingdom. Snow streams from Elsa's hands, leaving a trail of ice behind them.

EXTERIOR FJORD MOUNTAIN FOREST — NIGHT

A sleepy Kristoff and Sven travel alone through the dark woods. All of a sudden, the King and Queen race by with the girls, leaving the wake of ice.

KRISTOFF: lce?

Copyright © 2018 Surely work.co

完全版テキストはレッスン前に担当講師から受け取って下さい

講師のスカイプチャットにテキスト名を送って下さい

Your teacher can send you the complete material.

Please ask them to send the complete version of this material before the lesson.

stop at their feet. The rocks then unfold, revealing bright faces.

YOUNG KRISTOFF: Trolls...?

The rock in front of Kristoff "wakes up." Meet BULDA.

BULDA: Shush. I'm trying to listen.

She grabs Kristoff and Sven by hand and hoof and hugs them close. Sven licks her face and she eyes them both.

BULDA: Cuties. I'm gonna keep you.

Back below, the crowd parts for a troll as old as the Earth. They call him GRAND PABBIE. He approaches arthritically, but determined. He nods respectfully to the king.

GRAND PABBIE: Your Majesty. (referring to Elsa) Born with the powers or cursed?

KING: Born. And they're getting stronger.

Grand Pabbie motions for the Queen to bring Anna to him. She does. He examines her.

GRAND PABBIE: (about Anna) You are lucky it wasn't her heart. The heart is not so easily changed, but the head can be persuaded.

KING: Do what you must.

GRAND PABBIE: I recommend we remove all magic, even memories of magic to be safe.... But don't worry, I'll leave the fun.

Grand Pabbie pulls out a glowing blue energy from Anna's head. We see her memories floating right above her. Grand Pabbie changes all of her magical memories to ordinary memories -- snowy play indoors with the girls in their nightgowns changes to outdoors on the winter fjords with the girls in winter gear. He puts the ordinary memories back in her head.

GRAND PABBIE: She will be okay.

YOUNG ELSA: But she won't remember I have powers?

KING: It's for the best.

PABBIE: Listen to me, Elsa, your power will only grow.

As he speaks, he conducts the Northern Lights to show a silhouette of an adult Elsa creating magical snowflakes. Copyright © 2018 Surely work.co

完全版テキストはレッスン前に担当講師から受け取って下さい

講師のスカイプチャットにテキスト名を送って下さい

Your teacher can send you the complete material.

Please ask them to send the complete version of this material before the lesson.

KING: No. We'll protect her. She can learn to control it. I'm sure.

The Arendelle castle gates shut.

KING: Until then, we'll lock the gates. We'll reduce the staff. We will limit her contact with people and keep her powers hidden from everyone... including Anna.

The castle shutters close. Anna sits on her bed as Elsa's furniture disappears. Anna rushes to the hall to see Elsa shut the door to her new room. Anna watches, confused and sad.

- 1) Where do Elsa's powers come from? She was born with her powers.
- 2) What does Pabbie have to remove to save Anna? He has to remove her memories of Elsa's magic.
- 3) What does Bulda say to Kristoff and Sven? She is going to keep them.
- 4) What do the King and Queen do with the castle after the accident? They close off the castle from the rest of the world.